August 30, 2011
Dear Parent/Guardians, 

You son/daughter is enrolled in the Connally Culinary Arts Program for the 2011-2012 School Year.  This class is a double blocked that meets for 1 hour and 50 minutes each day. The class includes classroom instruction plus lab time in a professional commercial kitchen we like to call Cougar Cafe.  Your son/daughter will receive college credit for this class if they complete the program and maintain an 80 or higher grade average for each semester.  This college credit is recognized by Austin Community College.  Many of the private schools in the state accept the credit as well, but the final decision is up to each particular private institution. 

The students in the program are also expected to look professional and have a industry approved uniform with slip resistant shoes which is required by Travis Count Health Department.  A copy of the expected dress code is attached.  If your students is not dressed appropriately and  they will not be allowed to participate in cooking labs or go on catering events/ field trips. 

Throughout the class, the student will be expected to demonstrate responsibility.  As a result the students will need to call me before 8:55 a.m. when they are going to be absent from school because it will effect our catering and classroom.  If the absence occurs on a day of a lab or catering event, the students will also be expected to make up those hours. 

Part of the Culinary Arts program is accomplished through catering different school and community events both on and off site; therefore your son/daughter will be traveling to and from these events by school District vehicles either bus or suburban.  No other means of transportation is acceptable.  

If you have any questions concerning any aspect of this program, you may contact me at 629-7357  anytime.  You may also contact me by email at mike.erickson@pflugervilleisd.net. 

I am excited about working with your son/daughter during this coming school year and hope to meet you personally at Open House this year.

Sincerely, 

Chef Mike Erickson, CHE, FMP, CDP
Culinary Arts Instructor

